To: Senate Committee on Education

From: Leatile Kelly

Re: HB 2762

Hello, my name is Leatile Kelly. I am a 4th grader at Sunnyside Environmental School in Portland. You have heard today that the polystyrene lunch trays that are used to feed the school children of Oregon are harmful to kid's health and to the environment. With Oregon schools using almost a million trays a year that sends a message that single use, disposable trays are acceptable. You may be able to choose whether or not *you* want to eat off polystyrene but most kids, in most schools don't get this choice, it's just how their lunch comes. Please support House Bill 2762.

Thank you.